Korean War Project P.O. Box 180190 Dallas, TX 75218-0190 214-320-0342

January 30, 2005

Table of Contents Site Advisory

- 1. Spam and Money Scams
- 2. How to use Guestbook, BBS, Remembrance, Looking For
- 3. Next Newsletter

1.) Spam and Money Scams

This message is going to each person on our email newsletter listing.

Many of you had received unwanted Asian and Nigerian spam or monetary scams due to the public nature of our web site message areas over the past couple of years.

That problem began in Nov of 2001, causing a lot of pain due to some disgusting graphics included by the scoundrels who abused all of us.

Needless to say many of you were not happy with us!

Changes have been made to all the data areas, BBS, Remembrance, Guestbook and Looking For to prevent this. We have "rolled out" those changes in the past couple of weeks.

All forums now have ALL email addresses areas "masked" from public view.

Five(5)Togo based persons have sent about 12 email to site visitors in the past week via the form mail. However, they have been caught by Hal and I. They have been reported to law enforcement and Service Providers (ISP).

Read the next section on changes made to protect all of us.

How to use Guestbook, BBS, Remembrance, Looking For

Delete your bookmarks to the Guestbook and BBS. Start from the base pages at:

Guest

http://www.koreanwar.org/com/view_guestbook/search.cfm

Remembrance | KIA/MIA http://www.koreanwar.org/html/korean_war_databases.html

Looking For:

http://www.koreanwar.org/html/looking_for.html

BBS: go to BBS areas from root Looking For section and click into the BBS of choice.

Important NOTE:

You will notice that all messages that you wish to send via these areas require three (3) steps. Basic entry, review, final review-send.

The review allows you to ensure that you have entered your full email address and content.

You will not see the end users email address but if the email address is good, the email will go out.

Check for "bounced" or "return" email in your inbox, later.

If you receive bounced email, you may have to call or write to that person.

31.) Next Newsletter

Late Sunday and early Monday, January 31st, 2005, the new Newsletter will begin to be processed.

Thanks to all of you for being part of the Korean War Project.

Hal and Ted Barker Korean War Project